
 
 

                                                                     

Lady Captain’s Monthly Newsletter 
 

‘Just in Time’ in July 
 

Hello Ladies 
 
July is upon us already and thankfully from the 4th, we see Covid-19 restrictions 
being eased. Hopefully, it is ‘just in time’ for us to enjoy some semblance of 
normality for the remainder of our summer season. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you all a 
successful and enjoyable Lady Captain’s 
competition. I look forward to seeing you on 
Wednesday and please remember to pick up your 
goody bag on completion of your round. 
 
 
 

A few words of thanks……. 
 

The Club Council and Ladies Committee continue to work extremely hard to 
reintroduce ‘safe’ golf back into our lives. 
 
A special word of thanks to Olwen Sandiford who with Tony, has devised a 
safe way of collecting competition entry fees without having to handle cash. 
The online banking payment option is straight-forward and I would 
encourage you to use this method if you are able to do so.  
 

A big thank you also to the Handicap team of 
Ros Mann, Jane Houlker and Liz Pell who have 
spent their Thursday afternoons in the 
‘garden’ processing all the cards. Here they 
are in action – another memory for the 
lockdown archives  
 
 

 
 



 
Finally, thank you to all the ladies who entered their score via HowDidIDo – 
this has been a great help. 

 
Coming Up in July……. 

 
Madame President’s competition is on Wednesday 15th July. We hope you 
have a lovely day Pat and also a successful gentlemen’s weekend. 
This year both Madame President and Mr Captain have decided, as is their 
prerogative, to run a 9 hole stableford competition on their respective days. 
Clearly, this is in addition to the 18 hole competition. 
(NB Mr Captain’s Ladies Day is Wednesday 5th August) 
 
Unfortunately, we have had to cancel the Ladies Open scheduled for 
Thursday 23rd July. The Club Council are keen to ensure the safety of our 
members and staff and it was felt we would be taking unnecessary risk by 
having so many visiting ladies attending our club house and course. 
 
The good news is that from the 4th July our club house will reopen and full 
details of how this will work will be circulated in the next few days. Some of 
us will be keen to take advantage of the reopening of hospitality and equally 
there will be those amongst us who feel, due to their personal situation, it is 
not safe for them to partake at this stage. Please respect and be 
understanding of each individual’s circumstances.  
 
It is unlikely we will be able to have any formal presentations during July but 
hopefully we can start to consider these in August. We will keep you updated 
on progress. 
 
 

Competition Success…. 
 
Mixed Winter League Winners: 
1st  Trevor and Elaine Glover 152 
2nd Dave and Jane Bamford  146 
3rd Peter and Joy Leary  141 
 
Congratulations to you all. Trevor and Elaine win the John Maynard Trophy. 
It could well be time to start the 2020/21 competition before we get round to 

presenting this trophy                       
 

 
 



 
 
1st Beswick Qualifier and Sheila Hill Memorial Stableford – 10th June 2020 
Our first 18 hole competition! Well done to Gill Garbett who scored a very 
respectable 37 points! 
 
2nd Beswick Qualifier and Grandma’s Trophy – 17th June 2020 

An amazing 41 points scored by Liz Pell – brilliant     
The best Grandma’s score was Gail Hegarty with 37 points. 
 
2 from 3 Stableford – 24th June 2020 
The winners were Jane Sopala, Angela Dodd and Deirdre Newman with a 
brilliant ‘89’ points!!!!  
 
9 Hole Competition Winners 
10th June Elva Parker      16 points 
17th June Hilary Kellet t     13 points  
24th June Sue Tye, Dorothy Rowland, Anna Bissell 34 Points 
 
Next month we will be able to announce the winners of the Ladies Winter 
League the Winter Eclectic. We have been unable to access the clubhouse to 
confirm these results.   
 
 

Thank You from Joy Dearnaley  
 
‘A big thank you to Lady Captain and the Ladies of 

Davenport Golf Club for the birthday presents. It was a 

lovely surprise, unlike my new age! 

 

Love Joy x 

 
A lovely ‘social distancing’ afternoon celebrating Joy’s 80th Birthday. Great 
photo, Danuta! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
So that’s all for this month – finally I am able to put together a newsletter that 
contains some ‘golf’ news!!!! 
 
In the words of Martin Lewis – Play Golf, Control your Swing, Stay Alert 
 
Best Wishes  
 

Sue  

Lady Captain 

 

 
Country Quiz Answers – from June Newsletter 
 
1:Canada; 2:West Indies; 3:Ireland; 4:Russia; 5:Mozambique; 6:Bahamas; 
7:Tiawan; 8:New Zealand; 9:Holland; 10:Columbia; 11:Brazil; 12:Cuba; 
13:Wales; 14:Portugal; 15:Romania; 16:Japan; 17:Liechtenstein; 18:Bali; 
19:Iraq; 20:China; 21:Belgium; 22:Singapore; 23:Bahrain; 24:India; 25:Hungary; 
26:North Korea; 27:Kampuchea; 28:Sweden; 29:Italy; 30:Hong Kong; 
31:Botswana; 32:Granada 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  
 

 


